
From: Scott Ditmarsen
To: City Council
Cc: Scott Ditmarsen; Kelly Michaels; Mercedes Barcia; Toni Cone; Amanda Hawkins-Brown
Subject: Please Approve Sawgrass PUD as Originally Written
Date: Monday, November 20, 2023 2:33:24 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from scd319@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Dear Venice City Council Members,

I am a homeowner in the Sawgrass Community who fully supports the approval of the
Sawgrass PUD as originally written.  I am urging you to please do the right thing and vote to
approve the Sawgrass Community as a PUD, as originally written, to maintain our open spaces
and prevent further development within our community that was never intended or approved. 
Thank you for your understanding and support in maintaining the integrity of the Sawgrass
Community!

Sincerely,

Scott Ditmarsen
332 otter Creek Drive
Venice, FL 34292
(813)382-3189
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From: Carla Gabbard
To: City Council
Cc: Kelly Michaels; Mercedes Barcia; Toni Cone; Amanda Hawkins-Brown
Subject: Sawgrass PUD
Date: Saturday, November 18, 2023 1:43:04 AM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from carla.gabbard@gmail.com. Learn why this is
important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Please approve the Sawgrass PUD as originally written.

Cordially,
Carla & Jerry Gabbard
352 Marsh Creek Rd, Venice, FL 34292
Sawgrass
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From: Teresa Hendy
To: City Council
Cc: Kelly Michaels; Mercedes Barcia; Toni Cone; Amanda Hawkins-Brown
Subject: Sawgrass PUD
Date: Saturday, November 18, 2023 8:09:37 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from teri@thehendyinstitute.com. Learn why this is
important

Caution: This email originated from an external source. Be Suspicious of Attachments,
Links and Requests for Login Information

Dear Council members, When we purchased our home overlooking the sixth green of the Sawgrass
golf course we were told that the Waterford golf course was always going to be a golf course or
green space. We moved to Venice seven years ago because we liked the “small town” atmosphere of
the City. Venice was not over developed. I feel that we are beginning to see the end of the green
space that made this community desirable. I encourage you to vote to approve the Sawgrass
Community as a PUD. We need to preserve our golf courses and green spaces not eliminate them.
An active community is a healthy community. By approving the Sawgrass community as a PUD you
will be ensuring that the green space remains.
 
Thank you for your consideration,
Teri Hendy
 
 
Teri Hendy, CPSI
The Hendy Institute
472 Arbor View Lane
Venice, FL 34292
513-460-5916
Email – teri@thehendyinstitute.com
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